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New London/Sunapee Water & Sewer Commission Joint Quarterly Meeting  
April 28, 2022 

Sunapee Town Offices Meeting Room 
 
PRESENT:  Jimmy Williams – Vice Chairman, Douglas Gamsby, Richard Curtis, Charles 
Hirshberg, Jeffrey Reed. 
Also present: Holly Leonard, David Bailey, New London Selectmen-Nancy Rollins and Janet 
Kidde, Kimberly Hallquist-New London Town Administrator. 
 
The Vice-Chairman called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.: 
 
1. January 27, 2022 Joint Meeting Minutes: Douglas G. made a motion to accept the New 

London-Sunapee joint meeting minutes from January, seconded by Jeffrey R., Sunapee voted 
in favor, New London voted in favor, so declared by the Vice-Chairman. 

 
2. Wastewater Treatment Highlights: Dave B. reported that the Wastewater Treatment Plant has 

been running very well despite the high flows, and that there have not been any issues.  
Dave B. stated that toxicity samples are going out to the lab this week and that they had 
started using the rare earth around the 13th to control phosphorus levels. He stated that this 
had worked wonderfully. He reported that he had filed the application for the new discharge 
permit. And that he had received confirmation from EPA that they have it and will be 
working on it. 
Dave B. stated that Anthony from DES will be coming June 1 to do sludge quality 
certification testing and that Anthony has also conducted the collection system PFOA 
sampling but that he has not seen any results of that testing yet.  
Douglas G. questioned what was causing the high flows, and Dave B. responded that it was 
likely due to inflow and infiltration. There was some discussion regarding where the flows 
are coming from and what is happening to cause them. 

 
New London departed the meeting at 5:42 p.m. 
 
 
Submitted by Holly Leonard. 
 
   


